
LISTED BUILDING CONSENT APPEAL full statement of case 
 
The letter below to the Camden Heritage and Conservation officer was sent by me shortly 
before I received a refusal.  It provided my best comprehensive explanation of why I believed 
that piecemeal improvement of the existing steps (which the officer had suggested) was not a 
reasonable proposition.  I attach it herewith as my “full statement of case” because it includes 
the best arguments I can make. 
 
I will only add that before sending the letter I conducted an exhaustive analysis of how one 
might attempt further piecemeal improvement of the existing stair with Gordon Dawson, a 
London carpenter of outstanding ability.  I have used Mr Dawson on every job I have done in 
the past 35 years that required his knowledge of historical context, exceptional craftsmanship, 
and great sensitivity to adjacent work.  I have employed him without fail on listed building 
works such as for this same pub about 16 years ago, where he carried out most of the 
installation and restoration carpentry then undertaken by me with a previous listed building 
consent. 
 
Mr Dawson told me that he believed there was no way the unsafe condition of the stair could 
be improved by means of further attempts at levelling and extending treads and risers.  After 
doing some measuring, he was unable to see how that could even be undertaken.  If it was in 
some way possible, he believed, the outcome in appearance would be appalling.  He concluded 
by telling me that no competent carpenter would accept the assignment.  
 
-- Nathan Silver, 6 July 2017 
 
 
 
NATHAN  S I LVER  ARCH ITECTS  
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Nick Baxter, Senior Heritage and Conservation Officer 
London Borough of Camden 
2nd floor, 5 Pancras Square 
c/o Town Hall, Judd Street 
London WC1H 9JE 
 
 
28 April 2017 
 
 
APPLICATION 2017/1658L, LISTED BUILDING CONSENT FOR THE SEVEN STARS STAIRCASE 
 
Dear Nick, 
 
Thank you for your email response of 25 April to the Heritage Statement that I submitted on 
the Seven Stars Listed Building Consent application.  I do wish the application to go forward, 
because I believe the proposal is reasonable and should be acceptable.  To summarise: 






